

LMPA Meeting: 2/24/25

Meeting started at 7:03

Attending: Amy Ulyss, Yvonne Riley, Mike Riley, Mark Sexton, Sabine St. Pierre, Jaimie Goncalves, Scott Colwell, John Coutinho Not attending: Paula Toomey.

Maspenock Woods (off West Elm Street)

Lori Hurley attended as a guest from Maspenock Woods condos which boarders the lake north of West Main Street.

- The group agreed to schedule a field trip to look at the weed situation in that area of the lake. Mark will work with Lori to make this happen.
- Lori and the group also discussed reaching out to her neighbors to potentially join LMPA.

DPW/CIG discussion with Kerry Reed

- Kerry discussed the search for replacement of Dave Mitchell. The state gave her 4 names.
- There are not any plans to use herbicides this year
- We will do the weed survey and include part of the lake north of W. Main
- Damn repairs are expected to be finished by the end of February. Lake starts filling on 3/1.
- There is a recommendation to move forward on approving a budget to pave the parking lot & ramp at Sandy Beach in 25 or 26.
- Hoping to put the dock in this spring

Finance: Yvonne

Balance: \$19, 320.15 at the Start of January and \$20,830.99 at the end of Jan.

- \$934 raised for the marathon so far (General Fund)
- \$620 in membership renewals
- \$43 spent in Jan.

2024: Started year with \$8,400 and finished the year at \$19,000. General fund spending matched revenue for the year.

Membership & Other:

- 8 new members, 58 renewals, 5 senior new & 33 senior renewals.
- \$5 to enter March Madness with all donations going to the Marathon bib
- The LMPA donated in memory of Steve Ulyss and thanked Amy for their contributions.

Safety:

• Jaime discussed the Chatham Grand for throw rings and the group discussed identifying a grant writer. John to follow up with a person who has experience writing grants.

Miscellaneous:

• Patty is putting a tab on the website for businesses

Community Building:

- 38 tickets purchased for Spring Fling.
 - Everyone to spread the word
 - o 50/50 raffle to raise money
 - Board members providing gifts for the auction to raise money
- Group discussed possible locations for the General meeting in early May
- Looking for volunteers for Cornhole committee (Scott enthusiastically volunteered)

March 10th call on zoning at corner of Hayward

Next Meeting: 3/18 at 6:30 at Scott's house

Meeting adjourned: 9:03 pm